ATSC BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

May 19, 2004

Minutes

Board/Committee Members Present:  Phil Keating, President; Jim Fort, Girls Commissioner; Ron Greenhalgh, Treasurer; Robin Tilsworth, Secretary; Tim Andrews, Girls Coach Rep; David Kaplan, Boys Coach Rep; Steve Lent, NCSL Club Rep; Randy Custer, Publicity; Ian Handerhan, Boys Player Rep; and Lauren Hunt, Girls Player Rep.                         

Staff Present:  Grant Smith, Director of Coaching; Nancy Etkin, Executive Director.

President’s Report:  

President reiterated importance of ATSC attendance at the Arlington Country board meeting on May 25.  Discussion will be held on the bond issue debate.   This funding is pegged for the conversion of several fields to artificial turf.  A year from now the number of artificial turf fields will increase to five (Gunston, VA Highlands, Wakefield High School Stadium, Greenbrier (Yorktown) and Washington-Lee HS Stadium.  

Board vacancies:  the Boys Commissioner may be filled soon.  Ian Handerhan, Boys Player Rep will be graduating this year so the U-16 and above boys teams were being asked for volunteers.

Treasurer’s Report:   ATSC’s net cash on hand was reported at $19,265.81.  Ron drew the board’s attention to the fact that spending is tracking well with expectations.  Three teams have not paid full dues.  The board discussed this and indications were that sometimes inactive players are kept on the rosters for various reasons but the team still has to pay the dues for that player.  The policy is that team dues are tied to the number of players on the roster at the start of each season.  So far tryout expenses are running lower than last year since posters were not purchased.

Commissioners and League Rep Reports:  Phil Keating reported that WAGS will have a club vote on moving to 8 v 8 competition for U-11 in fall 2004 and U-12 in the fall 2005.  The consensus is that this provides much more touches on the ball for players and allows more focus on ball handling skills rather than learning to cope with the large field.  Reportedly two of four national regions have already adopted this policy.  WAGS is in the process of working out the details of how teams and games will be formatted.  Steve Lent reported that NCSL will not be adopting this format for at least another year.  No word yet from ODSL on whether they will move to 8 v 8 for these older age groups.  

Director of Coaching Report:  Grant reported that one team is already looking for a coach for the fall.  The new keeper training is getting good reviews.  Grant will be looking into a college tour program at George Washington with the new goalie coach, Colin Lennon.

Tryouts:   U-9 tryouts were reportedly going well although turnout for the girls has been lower than expected.  Grant will be going to club games on Saturday to make sure more players are informed about the final tryout to be held on May 24.  All teams are encouraged to advertise their tryouts on the ATSC web pages as well as with NCSL, WAGS or ODSL.  

Old Business:  Several people and players from ATSC assisted in the grand opening of the new Horizon Bank (Lee Highway and Glebe Road).  Horizon has donated $1,000 to the Klurfeld Scholarship Foundation and any new account referred by ATSC will result in an additional $25 donation.  This benefit will occur until June 30.  

New Business:  Currently ATSC has an unwritten rule of not allowing parent coaches.  The rule was developed many years ago and did not reflect the new generation of parents who have extensive soccer experience and coaching licenses. The board discussed some of the difficulties with having parent coaches, mainly potential for feelings of favoritism.  The benefits, however, were that ATSC kept good coaches and we didn’t lose them to neighboring clubs which do not have the same policy.  It was agreed that some thought should go into writing a policy on this. 

Steve Lent reported that a few teams are having difficulties due either to stiff competition and/or players changing teams.  Grant will aim to talk to the players and coaches about the longer run benefits of continuing with the teams.

In that past as a side benefit of the contract with Dynamic for uniforms, the coaches and board members received polo shirts with the ATSC logo.  Several board members will look into potential suppliers.  The shirts might be used as a fund raising tool as well.

The meeting adjourned at 9:35.

